
We present you the first issue of the new year with a total of 12 studies including 10 original research articles, 
1 case report on hydatid cyst, and 1 letter to the editor. 

This issue includes an article on parasites located in the mouth, which is a rarely studied subject; an article in-
vestigating the coexistence of Helicobacter pylori and parasitosis; articles on the diagnoses of various parasitic 
diseases; and three articles submitted from other countries.  

In the interface that is used for processing the articles for publication in our journal, some interventions for 
eliminating the problems encountered by reviewers and authors are sometimes performed. If you want to no-
tify some points in this respect, please let us know them as soon as possible.  

Hoping that this issue of the “Turkish Parasitology Journal”, which is one of the most important components of 
our scientific field and one of tools that strengthen us, will contribute to your scientific work and knowledge, I 
present you my respect. 

Prof. Yusuf Özbel
Chief Editor
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